
At the May 18, 2021, meeting held virtually, the Kent City Schools Board of 
Education took the following action: 
 

 
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: 

 Heard an update on the in-person and remote learning, as well as student 
vaccinations. 

 
GENERAL BUSINESS:  

 Heard financial reports and approved payment of bills. 

 Adopted a revised five-year forecast. 

 Approved OSBA policy updates. 

 Approved instructional materials for World Languages. 

 Approved participation in Worker’s Compensation Group Rating Program. 

 Approved health insurance renewal. 

 Approved communications platform. 

 Approved amendment for nursing services. 

 Approved inter-district agreement for ESY with ESC of Northeast Ohio. 

 Approved contract for Audiology Services. 

 Approved lease with Head Start for Central School space. 

 Approved MOU with OAPSE Local 176. 

 Approved agreement for event streaming for athletics. 
 
PERSONNEL ISSUES: 

 Approved the hiring of Ryan Casazza, physical education at Holden; 
Michelle Dile, grade 4 at Walls; Emma Hanby, Grade 1 at Walls; Lauren 
Happ, Grade 2 at Davey; Shelley Loofboro, Grade 4 at Davey; Kaitlyn 
Schwab, Kindergarten at Davey; Jennifer Silman, Grade 3 at Davey; 
Meilani Snellenberger, Library Media at Holden; and Carrie Sullivan, 
Intervention Specialist at Holden. 

 Approved the June 1 retirement of Charles (Steve) Lawrence, bus aide. 

 Approved appointments, transfers and a number of supplemental 
contracts. 

 
MISCELLANEOUS: 

 Accepted donations totaling $11,540.00, 


